
 
 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                       Sosnowiec-Pienki 26.10.2023 

 

 

 

 

Increase of the toll in Germany as of 01.12.2023. 

 

 

Dear Sir or Madam,  

 

 

We would like to inform you that on October 20, the German parliament finally approved an 

increase in the road tax rate (Maut) in Germany. 

 

The main element of the road tax change is a surcharge of 200 euros per ton of CO2 emitted.  

 

The changes will take effect on December 1, 2023, and will apply to vehicles with a gross 

vehicle weight of more than 7.5 tons, and will have an upward impact on the price of 

transportation services in Germany for both deliveries made within Germany and transit traffic 

through Germany.  

 

At the same time, we would like to emphasize that this fee is a permanent government tax on 

which Geis PL, as a logistics service provider, has no influence. 

Nevertheless, we are currently analysing the impact of these changes on the costs of our 

transport services after the final adoption of the law by the German parliament and the 

announcement of the final toll rates in order to be able to prepare and present to you the 

necessary rate adjustment as soon as possible in a transparent manner.  

 

             

   

 

Should you have any additional questions, we encourage you to contact your account manager.  

 

 

Yours sincerely 
 

 

 

Adam Kwiatkowski                                             Katarzyna Rytwińska 

 

.......................................                                   .................................... 

Managing Director                                              Sales Director 

 
 

 


